MINUTES 
 March 20, 2014

South of Market Community Stabilization Fund 

-- Community Advisory Committee

Meeting Location 
Mayor’s Office of Housing and Community Development

1 South Van Ness Avenue
5th Floor

San Francisco, CA 94103

Ph:  415-701-5500

Community Advisory Committee (CAC)
Sam Alicia Duke  -present
John Elberling – present 
Conny Ford - excused
Allan Manalo - present
Joel Merchan -present
Kristian Joy Ongoco, Co-Chair – present 
Tom Temprano, Co-Chair - present
1. The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm.  The committee members reviewed and approved the agenda.  They voted to review the February minutes and the minutes from both March meeting in April.



2. STAFF REPORT
Ms. Del Rosario handed out Statement of Economic Interest forms which need to be completed and submitted by April 1, 2014.
Ms. Del Rosario gave an update on the NofA for small sites.  She reported that is likelihood that MOHCD is looking to release the RFP by mid- to late-April.

Ms. Del Rosario again reported on the meeting with DCYF‘s senior staff  Laura Moye.  She explained that DCFY wants to make sure that college preparatory programs can provide youth the benefit of experienced providers that can connect SoMa youth to college campuses and their various requirements. She also noted that the SOMA fund strategic plan does not list youth services as a strategic objective.  At the time the strategic plan was written, the CAC had intentionally left youth services out because the consensus was that youth programming should be funded by DCYF which has expertise on program deliverables for youth. Ms. del Rosario also emphasized that even if an RFP were released, because of the Board of Supervisor’s schedule, the soonest that funds could be made available would be in the Fall of 2014.  Alan Manalo noted that UP’s  request is consistent with the strategic plan as it relates to capacity building.
Ms. del Rosario reported on the status of United Playaz’ (UP’s) funding request.  She said that MOHCD has a history of acquiring property, although they do not do it often.  She reported that UP sent preliminary documents to MOHCD the previous day and that they would be reviewed by staff. Tom requested that the committee be in a position to make a decision as to whether to support the request (or not) by the Summer, which be the timeline for releasing an RFP and presenting preliminary recommendations to the Board in the Fall.
3. REPORTS

Steve Suzuki from Asian Neighborhood Design (AND)  reported on the asset mapping project.  He explained that his staff has received support from both SOMCAN and TODCO.   Prescott Rivas was introduced as newly hired staff at AND who has both GIS training and commitment to community engagement.   Mr. Rivas gave the committee an overview of his experience, including working with Rebuilding Together and the Association of Minority Architects.  Rivas walked the committee through the map.  He noted the upzoning along market and that the map identifies residential development and high density residential opportunities.  Angelica Cabande

noted that the goal the mapping project  is to also identify employment opportunities within the SoMa opportunity zone.  The map will also identify streetscape needs like better lighting and more open space.  The Supervisor is trying to align this study with the broader central SoMa neighborhood study.  AND staff noted that it will take about two years to complete the mapping.  

The staff from BiSHoP provided an update on their program.   Juslyn Manalo reported that 689 individuals have participated in the case management services and 42% of the clients were of Filipino decent.  317 households within SoMa and 129 households outside SOMA have submitted qualified applications through BiSHoP.    Ms. Manalo explained that BiSHoP helps to empower residents to apply for inclusionary housing.  She also noted that BiSHoP has been taking advantage of Compass Point’s technical assistance.  The staff from BiSHoP also reported on a housing fair that was recently held.  Additionally the organization has held five meetings to identify neighborhood needs and concerns.  Residents come to meetings seeking education on tenant rights.  Ms. Manalo noted that BiSHoP has a diverse volunteer base.  The organizing has developed a partnership with CCHO.  Alan recommended that they contact Tap Root for additionally technical support.  He also recommended approaching Salesforce for financial support as well as other potential funders that could be identified through the Foundation Center.  

4. DISCUSSION  ITEM






Ms. del Rosario said that as she understands it there are two buckets of needs for the Stabilization Fund, marketing and branding.  Ms. del Rosario explained that it would not be possible to secure another FTE to support the CAC.   Mr. Manalo emphasized the need to finalize the prospectus and to brand the committee.  John said that the CAC should identify foundations with a common objective.  John recommended a development consultant (a packager) to put together funding entities with a common focus.   The Committee was reminded that Ray Cayetano offered to provide a cover for the prospectus.  Tom recommended that the email distribution list be a priority for growing the Fund’s reach.  This should be more effective than using Twitter or Facebook if there is not enough bandwidth to have a consistent social media presence. 
5. PUBLIC COMMENT   There was no public comment at this meeting.

6. The meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.
EXPLANATORY DOCUMENTS:

Copies of Explanatory Documents listed in this agenda, and other related materials received by the SOMA C.S.F.C.A.C. after the posting of the agenda, are available for public inspection and/or copying at One South Van Ness, 5th Floor. Please call Claudine  del Rosario at (415) 749-2519 to make arrangements for pick-up or review.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Public Comment will be taken before or during the Committee’s consideration of each agenda item. Speakers may address the Committee for up to three minutes. During General Public Comment, members of the public may address the Committee on matters that are within the Committee’s jurisdiction and are not on today’s agenda. 

KNOW YOUR RIGHTS UNDER THE SUNSHINE ORDINANCE:

Government's duty is to serve the public, reaching its decisions in full view of the public. Commissions, boards, councils and other agencies of the City exist to conduct the people's business. This ordinance assures that deliberations are conducted before the people and that City operations are open to the people's review. For more information on your rights under the Sunshine Ordinance or to report a violation of the ordinance, contact Adele Destro by mail to Interim Administrator, Sunshine Ordinance Task Force, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244, San Francisco, CA 94102-4689; by phone at (415) 554-7854; or by email at sotf@sfgov.org.
Citizens interested in obtaining a free copy of the Sunshine Ordinance can request a copy from Ms. Destro or by printing Chapter 67 of the San Francisco Administrative Code on the Internet, http://www.sfgov.org/sunshine/

DISABILITY ACCESS:

One South Van Ness is wheelchair accessible. The closest accessible BART Station is Civic Center, three blocks from City Hall. Accessible MUNI lines serving this location are: #47 Van Ness, and the #71 Haight/Noriega and the F Line to Market and Van Ness and the Metro stations at Van Ness and Market and at Civic Center. For more information about MUNI accessible services call (415) 923-6142.


There is accessible parking in the vicinity of City Hall at Civic Center Plaza and adjacent to Davies Hall and the War Memorial Complex.


The following services are available when requests are made by 12:00 p.m. of the Friday before the Committee meeting. Providing at least 48 hours' notice will help to ensure availability. For American Sign Language interpreters, use of a reader during a meeting, sound enhancement system, or for a large print copy of agenda or minutes in alternative formats, contact Claudine del Rosario at (415) 701-5614.  In order to accommodate persons with severe allergies, environmental illness, multiple chemical sensitivity or related disabilities, attendees at public meetings are reminded that other attendees may be sensitive to various chemical based products.  

CELL PHONES, PAGERS AND SIMILAR SOUND-PRODUCING ELECTROINC DEVICES

The ringing of and use of cell phones, pagers and similar sound-producing electronic devices are prohibited at this meeting. Please be advised that the Chair may order the removal from the meeting room of any person(s) responsible for the ringing or use of a cell phone, pager, or other similar sound-producing electronic devices.

Committee staff may be reached at (415) 701-5580.
1.13.2014

1.

